
 

 
97 East Lake Ramp NE | Airdrie AB | T4A 0C3 

info@nationalsheepnetwork.com 
https://nationalsheepnetwork.com 

 

 

Notice to Producers 

 
Update on the New Transport Regulations - Starting February 2020 

 
The humane transport regulations will come into force in February 2020.  
 
The Canadian Food Inspection Agency (CFIA) will implement a transition period for the feed, water and 
rest requirements for bovine and other sectors.  During the first two years, the CFIA will focus its 
enforcement efforts on compliance promotion through education and awareness measures, which are 
part of the CFIA’s continuum of enforcement actions. 
 
The amended regulations contain outcome-based requirements to ensure that animals are not likely to 
suffer (from exhaustion, dehydration, weather or other conditions), be injured or die. The CFIA has the 
discretion to appropriately enforce these outcome-based requirements to prevent and act on animal 
welfare situations.   
 
The NSN will continue to work with the CFIA for clarification on the regulation and implementation plan 
and will communicate with producers as we learn more.  
 
Join the upcoming CFIA webinar January 14th, 2020  
 
The CFIA has agreed to host a on the Humane Transport Regulations. This webinar is scheduled for  
January 14th, 2019 to register click here  
 
NSN Concerns submitted to CFIA  

• NSN’s primary concern is that the definition of unfit animal, states that an animal in the last 10% 
of its gestation period or has given birth during the last 48 hours will be considered unfit for 
transport when the regulations take effect Feb 20, 2020. NSN recognizes that the intent of the 
regulation is to prevent long distance transportation of these animals, however, NSN is 
concerned about the potential negative impacts of the regulation.  One of those being that sheep 
being transported to lambing pastures would be in contravention of the regulations, when the 
purpose of moving them to such pastures is to improve the conditions of birth – more space, 
shelter, matching nutritional needs. NSN has requested that an exemption, like the ones in the 
UK be given to producers to move their animals from farm to farm or on farm be included in the 
regulations. More specifically that farmers can move animals to lambing pastures if the distance 
was less than 50km or 31Mi.   

• NSN is concerned that rest-stops may not being able to handle sheep at their facility and the 
problem this will have on the sector looking to comply with the regulations.   

• NSN supports the requirement that transporters have training on livestock handling however, we 
have concerns about who will need to take the training? Who will be doing the training? Who 
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• determines whether the trainers are qualified to do the training? And who polices the training 
process? Other commodity groups have asked for a delay in implementation.   

Additional Information and Resources  

• Full Regulations Amending the Health of Animals Regulations click here  

• Now vs Then Comparison Chart click here  
 

CFIA Now Vs Then Comparison Chart  

 

  

http://www.gazette.gc.ca/rp-pr/p2/2019/2019-02-20/html/sor-dors38-eng.html
https://inspection.gc.ca/DAM/DAM-animals-animaux/STAGING/text-texte/humane_trans_reg_then_now_fact_sheet_1550526161243_eng.pdf

